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A lot has certainly been going on for all of us over the last few weeks, and IICA has had a very heavy agenda.

We held a meeting with the 14 agriculture ministers from the Caribbean, a region on which the pandemic is having an absolutely alarming impact. As you know, this region depends on an activity that the pandemic destroyed – namely, tourism; where food production is very limited, and a number of countries in this area are therefore experiencing food vulnerability.

IICA is highly likely to convene a donors round table, which is a difficult undertaking given that many of these countries have high per capita incomes and therefore aid tends to be much less generous than for other regions.

A week ago, we met with senior executives of 15 multinationals operating in our region – from Walmart to Coca Cola and Pepsi Cola to Cargill, Danone, BAYER, Corteva, and many more.
We had a very robust dialogue that helped the companies themselves to coordinate positions and share information, recognizing IICA’s work, and we can report that we are reaching some important consensus. These companies are willing to help during this pandemic and in the post-pandemic scenario, in which the food industry will have to work with new standards and challenges.
IICA’s role at all these meetings is as STRATEGIC FACILITATOR – LISTENING, PROPOSING, AND ACTING.  
Among the various issues on which we have been actively assisting our member states, I would note that we are working very diligently on the issue of good practices and issues of security and hygiene. 
Agricultural trade in the region
This is a key issue because it affects supply to entire markets, because the food trade cannot stop, and because the solutions have been effective: at borders that are currently closed to the movement of tourists, cars, and buses, trucks with animals, meat, cereals, fruit, and flour are being let through, so food can get to our tables.


We would like to thank the Secretary General for accepting IICA Director General Manuel Otero’s suggestion and for placing the important issue of food security on the agenda for the next meeting to be convened.
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